MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 5TH FEBRUARY 2014
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Dave and Joan Markham, Andy Lyon, Tony Friston and Paul Beardshaw.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the November 2013 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING

The situation regarding the effluent now lies with Yorkshire Water. The Secretary had unearthed a copy document selling all the rights to the sewers and drains etc from the East Riding Council to the Water Board for the sum of £1 and had passed this information on to Dawn Carnaby for their information who would write to Yorkshire Water. However the situation remains that should any member see any brown/red outflow from the offending manhole cover they should report it to a committee member and if possible take photos.
Thanks were given to Geoff Figgett for all his hard work on the podium alterations and also to Brian Bennett and Arthur Pickering for the glazing on the veranda.
TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian gave a full report on the current financial situation for last month and said that income from the Christmas raffle had been £42 (Thanks to Mavis for organising this) and expenses were £740 from the site improvement work (podium and glazing) plus Opus electric charges, wine for the Christmas Dinner presentations and a replacement battery for the Yachting section’s timing system. There are now 159 members plus 36 juniors of whom 54% live within the East Riding boundaries.
EVENTS

In March we have the Model Yachting Association Northern District regatta on 2nd plus NADS Fast Electrics on 23rd.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There is a possibility that we may be able to get a grant this year via the Lissett Community Wind Farm Fund and the secretary was willing to try for this if we have a worthwhile project which would be of benefit to members and visitors alike. Several ideas were discussed. A wind turbine generator for supply of our own electricity, build another small landing stage similar to Brants Landing but on the east side of the lake, move the entrance gate from it’s present position to the first corner of our site, level the back field to make disabled access better and easier to maintain and replacing the wooden equipment shed. After the discussion a vote was held and a unanimous decision by members was that we try for the option of moving the gate. It was felt that this would mean we didn’t have to run the gauntlet of screws and nails from Carnaby Caravans and also make access that much easier. Further investigations will now be undertaken by the committee and a grant application will be submitted.
Ray Metcalfe asked if the veranda area could be made into a no smoking zone but the President said that as it was not enclosed on 3 sides like the podium shelter it could only be a request and not enforceable through law.

At the Modellers Week this year, the swap-meet will be on the first Sunday not on Wednesday as before.
Finally the President reminded everyone that the next meeting on March 5th will be our Annual General Meeting.

   Alf Lee                                                                               Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                           (Secretary)

